L40 1UD



"Do all the good you can, by all the means you can." John Wesley

> Tel: **01704 821360** email: head@holmeswood.lancs.sch.uk

Tuesday 15 June 2021

Dear Parent.

Following Boris Johnson's announcement last night, the Department for Education published advice to schools that we should "keep current protective measures in place." Therefore, we are sadly unable to proceed with plans to open school more widely to parents for progress reviews, Sports Day and the Leavers' Service.

If you have already been contacted by one of the class teachers to arrange a meeting, please consider that appointment cancelled.

For the remainder of this term, we will maintain the integrity of our school 'bubble' in the hope that we can continue to keep our children, staff and families safe from Covid-19 infection and reduce the risk of transmitting the virus.

If you have any questions or concerns, and would still like to make an appointment to speak to your child's class teacher on the phone or via Google Meet before the end of this term, please email them at the relevant email address below:

Headteacher Relph Higson head@holmeswood.lancs.sch.uk Year 5/6 Helen Ross helen@holmeswood.lancs.sch.uk Year 3/4 Caroline Jackson caroline@holmeswood.lancs.sch.uk Nursery-Y2 Jacqui Scott jacqui@holmeswood.lancs.sch.uk

A written report will still be sent home towards the end of term, and we hope that we will be able to speak to you all informally outside of school over the coming weeks.

Many thanks for your patience and understanding,

Mr Relph Higson Headteacher











